

Department of Energy

Washington, DC 20585 September 2, 2014

The Honorable John Barrasso, M.D. United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Barrasso:

Thank you for your July 14 letter to Secretary Moniz regarding the Secretarial Determination that was signed May 15, 2014. Congress and industry comments in relation to our uranium sales programs are very important to us and help in shaping an effective program.

Due to the close relationship of those requests to the lawsuit filed by ConverDyn on June 23, 2014, with the United States District Court in Washington, DC, there are limitations in how we can respond to your requests. The government has filed the administrative record index with the court. We are providing you with both the index and the documents, which together comprise the administrative record. Please note that one document, marked proprietary and filed under seal with the court by ConverDyn, has not been provided.

We appreciate your interest in these matters and look forward to continuing the dialogue in order to maintain a healthy, mutually beneficial environment to promote stability in the domestic uranium industries.

Sincerely,

Peter B. Lyons Assistant Secretary

for Nuclear Energy

Enclosure